ROACEME, IAIS

Yaldhurst Quarry — RM4

Community Liaison Group Meeting
Held at the Yaldhurst Quarry — West Coast Road
Wednesday 26 October 2022

Present: Soraya Nicholas (Chair), Kevin Crews, Jonny Francis (Road Metals), Lindsay
Forbes (Road Metals), Kevin Bligh (Road Metals), Paul Tweed (CCC).

Apologies: Bev Lawrence, Nancy van Gosliga, Jana Hayes (ECan).

Meeting commenced at 6:05 pm.

Lindsay showed a video of the RM4 area and explained what work had been
undertaken. This included further rehabilitation in the area. Extraction was expected to
be completed for RM4 in the next 2 years.

Dust data for the area was currently being uploaded to the Road Metals website on a
monthly basis.

The residents had no specific complaints but had still noticed some noise at times.
Paul Tweed (CCC) had inspected the RM4 site recently with no issues reported.
The dust monitor would be shifted to the RM4B area soon.

The future plans for Road Metals next consent application (RM5) were discussed with
the group.

It was proposed that the next meeting would be held on site at the Yaldhurst Quarry on
6 April 2023 at 6pm.

Meeting declared closed at 7:23 pm.
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